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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION



DATE:		February 17, 2014

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors

FROM:	Teig Whaley-Smith, Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services

SUBJECT: 	Request for authorization to accept a $17,500 Community Development Investment Grant from the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation (WEDC) to assist the rebranding effort of the Park East Corridor 

		POLICY
Milwaukee County Board approval is required for grant application acceptance.

BACKGROUND
	DAS-Economic Development has undertaken a marketing effort for the Park East 	
Corridor, in conjunction with the City of Milwaukee and the Commercial Association of Realtors of Wisconsin (CARW).  

As part of this effort the County has retained 2-Story Creative, LTD, a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise, for assistance with the rebranding of the Park East, including a new webpage and print materials. 2-Story has experience with redevelopment marketing, having rebranded Milwaukee's Menomonee Valley in the mid-2000's and has already taken the information from the County, the City and CARW and begun to transform it, such that the efforts are on track to be unveiled by the end of the first quarter of 2014.

[bookmark: _GoBack]While some funds were available to hire a marketing expert, paying for additional services to ensure comprehensive rebranding efforts are undertaken necessitates a grant from WEDC.  The WEDC Community Development Investment Grant requires a 75% match.  The match funds will be coming from both the County and the City, as the agreement with CARW (for which the City is funding 50%) and the basic services provided in 2-Story’s contract will constitute the match.  The WEDC grant funding will be used create compelling marketing collateral pieces to complement the website, create cohesive event invitations for the kick-off event being planned by CARW and to cover the printing costs associated with making those items available to prospective RFP respondents.

RECOMMENDATION
The Director of the Department of Administrative Services (DAS) recommends acceptance of the $17,500 grant from the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation (WEDC) to provide additional marketing services in conjunction with the Park East Marketing Plan.

FISCAL NOTE

Because existing contracts will be used to fulfill the 75% match obligation of $52,500, the necessary funds have already been encumbered by the Department of Administrative Services – Economic Development Division.   


						
Teig Whaley-Smith
Economic Development Director


cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive 
Economic and Community Development Committee Members
	Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services
	Julie Esch, Director of Operations, Department of Administrative Services
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive 
Raisa Koltun, Director of Legislative Affairs, Office of the County Executive















